## LANE END PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES OF THE FULL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING ON ON MONDAY 2<sup>nd</sup> JULY 2018 AT 7.30PM AT CADMORE END VILLAGE HALL

ATTENDANCE: Cllrs Detsiny - Chairman, Coulter, Dunning, Harries, Hunt and Osborn.

**CLERK:** Mrs Hayley Glasgow

It is thought there will be an overspend on devolved services.

approved aggregate spending and report back to the next PC meeting.

Cllr Coulter and Clerk will review and re-cast individual budget lines within the existing level of

MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC: 5	
Apologies for absence     Apologises accepted from Cllrs Nolan, King and Wright.	30/18
2) Declarations of any personal or prejudicial interests None.	
MEETING CLOSED FOR PUBLIC QUESTIONS	
MEETING RE-OPEN Column street light no 10 on The Row is not working, the Clerk will report this to TFB.	Action – Clerk
A number of complaints were received about the footpath from Cadmore End school to the Old Ship. The Hedgerow is very overgrown and covering some street signs. The Clerk will contact TFB.	Action - Clerk
3) <b>Minutes – i)</b> Approval of the Full Parish Council Meeting on 4 <sup>th</sup> June 2018 Council confirmed the minutes to be a true and accurate record.	
ii) Approval of the Closed Session Minutes on 4 <sup>th</sup> June 2018 Council confirmed the minutes to be a true and accurate record.	
4) Matters Arising	
Council asked the Clerk to contact TFB regarding the street light that was knocked over outside Norths Garage in an accident. They would like TFB to confirm the street light will be re-installed.	Action – Clerk
It was noted that 8 Daisy Cottages have not yet removed the area sectioned off on Ditchfield Common. The Clerk will send another letter.	Action – Clerk
Parishioners asked for the following agenda items to be moved up the agenda. Council agreed.	
5) WDC Local Plan update WDC have identified the Chalky Fields site for potential housing development and Council has no objections to this. The other site identified is the Golden Gough. Council has registered the strongest possible objection in for this. Council has instructed a consultant to submit comments on both applications.	
Council are waiting for the Planning Inspectorate to confirm if Council's consultant will be able to attend the WDC hearing. Council did not submit comment to the publication version of the plan as it was thought that the comments submitted on the draft local plan were deemed sufficient; however, this may now not be the case.	Action – Clerk
Planning:	
18/06290/FUL Chiltern Cottage Church Road Cadmore End Erection of a detached two storey dwellinghouse and single garage with associated car parking and new access	
Objection – further intrusion into the conservation area. The proposal will also introduce extra vehicular traffic onto the resident's maintained track which is unsuitable for additional vehicles.	Action – Clerk
6) <b>Finance -</b> i) Approval of the accounts for June 2018 Council approved the accounts.	Astis Olivin
ii) Budget report	Action – Clerk / Cllr Coulter
Cllr Coulter gave an update on the budget 3 months into the financial year. At this current time income looks on track. There are a number of expenditure lines that will be overspent; Clerk's salary, Clarion and other items.	
However, the budget line 'Commons' will be underspent because Council's contractor no longer cuts the Playing Fields. A new contractor is doing this free of charge in the current financial year.	

10) Developing a Parish Contact List

Planning application comments submitted.

communicating.

11) Clerk's report

Currently Council has no email list to inform residents of events/emergency issues. Under GDPR

Council could put an article in Clarion or possibly look at a social media page as a way of

every person giving their email address would have to consent to do this.

AED inspections carried out and on-line forms submitted.

Action - Clerk

- iii. I have organized for WDC to inspect the multi-use games area. They will provide a report.
- iv. The horticultural society asked for the allotment makes to award prize to the winning tenants. I have given them maps with plot numbers only.
- v. I asked Red Kite Housing Association to cut back the hedges they are responsible for on footpath 25. They will do this.
- vi. I spoke to BCC regarding the hedges on footpath 25 which are on the school boundary. BCC does not get involved with this. The school would need to organise to have this cut back.
- vii. I have organized for a member of staff to serve refreshments after the litter pick at The Pavilion.
- viii. I have submitted a spreadsheet and photographs to Natural England for the Country Stewardship agreement for the funding claim.
- ix. I contacted TFB regarding attaching the small '30 mph signs to street light columns, their response is:
- x. "Sorry you can't do that, it's all to do with liabilities. If we give you permission to put things on our lamp posts we have to carry the liabilities if anything goes wrong which included any injury to the person putting them up or any damage or injury they caused. Also, if they are on our property we have to maintain them".
- xi. I asked Pete Whipp to carry out the tree work on Moorend Common as agreed at the last meeting.
- xii. I contacted out LAT regarding the 2 street lights raised at the last meeting by a Parishioner. The LAT has passed this to the lighting team. I have also made Cllr Jean Teesdale aware that these issues have been reported on a number of occasions and remain un-fixed.
- xiii. I wrote to WDC regarding a contribution towards works on the village pond rather than planting of the trees, their reply is:

"With regards to the requirement of payment for trees from Persimmon, this is intended to form part of a bespoke legal agreement that would directly account for the loss of intended trees within the site.

I appreciate the need of the Parish Council to undertake works to the Village Pond. However, such works would not be directly relatable to the loss of trees within the development site and therefore very difficult for us to justify.

Therefore, WDC considers that the acceptance of money for the planting of trees within close proximity to the site to be the only legitimate option which can be justified in planning terms".

- xiv. I have suggested some routes to Lane End Primary School for their litter pick.
- xv. I have sent a letter to 8 Daisy Cottages re the stoned fenced in area outside their property which is on Ditchfield Common.
- xvi. The VAT re-claim has been processed and payment agreed.
- xvii. Some allotment plots are currently vacant.
- xviii. Next Meeting Monday 13<sup>th</sup> August Lane End Sports Association.

# **22) Invitations to Meetings, Correspondence & Reports received** Council noted the report.

## 13) Matters raised by Councillors

It was noted that the grass is very overgrown at the Church in Lane End.

It was reported that a planning application will soon be submitted for the waste ground at the back of the care home.

Cllr Detsiny reported that he contacted the doctor's surgery and they agreed to do a presentation on their future plans and updating people on all matters medical. It will be early October, no date confirmed yet. They are going ahead on the condition that the meeting is properly chaired. They are more than happy to answer general questions.

#### 14) Planning: To consider new applications and receive Wycombe District Council

#### **Decisions and Appeals**

### **New Applications**

18/06535/CTREE Southview 5 The Row Lane End

Crown lift 3m and thin upto 20% and height reduction by 1.5 metres to  $1 \times \text{Ash}$  tree Refer to tree specialist

18/06405/FUL

22 Saxhorn Road Lane End Householder application for erection of single storey front and rear elevations & creation of dropped kerb No objections.

Action - Clerk

NEXT MEETING: Ordinary meeting will be held on Monday 13 <sup>th</sup> August at Lane End Sports Association.	33/18
Meeting Closed 20.57	Action - Clerk
The Chairman	